
 

Grand Junction, Colorado 
 

November 7, 1928 
 
The City Council of the City of Grand Junction, Colorado, met in 
regular session at 7:30 o'clock P. M. Those present and answering 
at roll call were Councilmen Moslander, Penberthy, Meders, Bear, 
Rogers, Hall, Ellison. City Manager Thompson, City Attorney 
Hinman, and City Clerk Niles were present. 
 
The minutes of the regular meeting of the Council held October 
17th, and the special meetings held October 25th and October 31st 
were read and approved. 
 

The Proof of Publication of the Ordinance entitled, AN ORDINANCE 
REGULATING THE OPERATION OF AIRCRAFT OVER AND IN THE CITY OF 
GRAND JUNCTION AND THE TERRITORY SUBJECT TO ITS JURISDICTION, was 
presented and read. It was moved by Councilman Meders and 
seconded by Councilman Bear, that the Proof of Publication be 
accepted and filed. Motion carried. 
 
Ord. 437 
 
The proposed ordinance was then read, and upon motion of 
Councilman Meders, seconded by Councilman Bear, and duly carried, 
was called up for final passage. 
 
Councilman Bear thereupon moved, seconded by Councilman Meders, 

that the ordinance entitled "AN ORDINANCE REGULATING THE 
OPERATION OF AIRCRAFT OVER AND IN THE CITY OF GRAND JUNCTION AND 
THE TERRITORY SUBJECT TO ITS JURISDICTION be passed and adopted, 
numbered 437, and published. Upon which motion the following vote 
was cast: Councilmen voting AYE, Penberthy, Meders, Bear, Rogers, 
Hall, Ellison, Moslander. All the Councilmen voting AYE, the 
President declared the motion carried. 
 
Sunday billiards 
 
A letter from the W. C. T. U. expressing their appreciation of 
the action taken by the City Council in regard to turning down 
the petition to open the billiard rooms throughout the City on 
Sunday, was read, and ordered filed. 

 
D.R.G. Trains 15 & 16 
 
A letter from the Public Utilities Commission of the State of 
Colorado, regarding the petition of the D. & R. G. W. R. R. Co. 
to discontinue operation of passenger trains 15 and 16 west of 
Leadville, Colorado, was presented and read. 
 
It was moved by Councilman Hall and seconded by Councilman 
Rogers, that the President of the Council appoint a committee to 
confer with the Chamber of Commerce or any other local parties 



with a view to expressing the opinion of the City Council on the 

matter of removing trains No. 15 and 16. Motion carried. 
President Moslander appointed Councilman Ellison and Councilman 
Penberthy to serve as the committee. 
 
There being no further business to come before the meeting, on 
motion of Councilman Rogers, seconded by Councilman Hall, and 
duly carried, the meeting adjourned. 
 
/s/ Helen C. Niles 
 City Clerk 


